TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 14th, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Wednesday, September 14th, 2010 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.


Roll Call:  

Mark D’Agostino – absent





Thomas Dewhirst – present





Christopher Flynn – present





Johanna Shafer – present






Virginia Stern – present

1. DUTCHESS COUNTY ARTS COUNCIL GRANT FOR THE STANFORD ARTS LEAGUE:  The grant that the Stanford Art League was planning on applying for needed to have the Town apply as the project’s sponsor.  The following resolution was offered:

RESOLUTION #21 OF 2011

TO APPLY FOR A DUTCHESS COUNTY ARTS COUNCIL GRANT

Motion made by: Supervisor Virginia Stern

Seconded by: Councilwoman Johanna Shafer


WHEREAS, the Stanford Art League wishes to promote the Arts in the Town of Stanford by making quality arts programming available to all Town residents, by assisting emerging arts organizations or community-based cultural events, by supporting the cultural expressions of the Town’s diversities, and by making arts programming accessible to the Town of Stanford as a qualified “under-served” community, and


WHEREAS, in an effort to reach these goals, the Town of Stanford wishes to apply for a grant from the Dutchess County Arts Council and the New York State Council of the Arts to benefit the Stanford Art League, a non-incorporated community based arts organization that already has 20 active members and is growing, in order to have the first Stanford Art Show in the Spring of 2012.


NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Stanford applies for a grant in the amount of $3,300 to benefit the Stanford Art League, and serve as the sponsor for the project and the fiscal conduit for the funding.


Roll Call Vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – absent






Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes






Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes






Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes






Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes


Resolution #21 of 2011 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town Board members present and certified this 14th day of September 2011.

2. BUILDER’S RISK POLICY:  A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve the purchase of a Builder’s Risk Policy for the new Highway Garage, as proposed by the Town’s insurance agent, Paul Zerbato.   Mention was made that the coverage of this policy would be for $1,900,000 and have a $1,000 deductible.  The annual premium will cost $2,285, but this policy will be cancelled when the new Garage is completed, in about three months, and then cost the Town only $571.25.  The cost of this policy will come from the General Fund.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.   

With no other business to attend to, a motion to adjourn at 7:15 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.   








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

